2 November 82

RUPEN KIREDJIAN 11 Miriam Road Waltham, MA 02154

Dear Rupen,

I thought you might be interested to know that the Diocesan Council has determined that the Camp Program is important inought to warrent their full attention, and thus they shall begin sponsorship of this important program for you youth.

The re-organization includes the appointment of a committee to over-see the program, determine needs, etc., etc. At hhis time, the director is not yet appointed for next summer.

With your approval, I should like to recommend your name for this committee, as I feel you are very sindereign your motives to help the young Armenians of our Church. You have alot to offer, and your abilities should not be lost. I am sure you'll agree that the situation of last spring and summer must be avoided in the future; I remain disturbed by it.

Please be in touch regarding this at your earliest convenience.

On a different note, you mentioned a procedure whereby we may obtain some type of computer/word processor, etc. for our seministrative use. Needless to say we need this type of help very much. Could yourtell me what the procedure is and who to address such an inquiry? Thank you in advance for any and all help you can give.

Hope you are well.

Binerckky yours,

JAMES MAGARMAN
Executive Secretary - ACYDA
Diomeme of the Armenian Church